
                      
                                                                               

                         

      
                                          2017 Pensacola Bay Championship Winner  

Navy Yacht Clubôs - PHOENIX  

 

Owner and Skipper Tony Nichols with his team from Phoenix accept the winner certificate for the 2017 

Pensacola Bay Championship at the Pensacola Bay Yachting Awards Banquet. This team won in 2016 

and repeated their performance in 2017. Tony and team also earned the Navy Yacht Club ñRacing Boat 

of the Yearò and ñBoat of the Yearò from the Pensacola Yacht Club. AND Ted Germann earned the 

Crew Member of the Year for Phoenix ï Congratulations All!!! 

 



Events of World War II to be commemorated 

Over the next four years: 75
th

 Anniversary of 

the U.S. Navy Experiences in World War II 

 
December 7, 2016 ɀ 75th  Anniversary of  
The Attack on Pearl Harbor the S tart of WWII  
 

Starting with the anniversary of the attack on Pearl Harbor on 
December 7, 2016 through the anniversary of the Japanese 
surrender onboard USS Missouri on September 2, 2020. 
Ȱ7ÏÒÌÄ 7ÁÒ )) ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÈÁÓ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÏÆ ÉÎÔÅÎÓÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔ ÔÏ 
both our service and the country at large ɀ and for a very good 
ÒÅÁÓÏÎȱ ÓÁÉÄ .ÁÖÁÌ (ÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÁÎÄ (ÅÒÉÔÁÇÅ #ÏÍÍÁÎÄ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ 
Sam CoxȢ Ȱ)Ô ×ÁÓ Á worldwide conflict with existential 
consequences that continue to unfold, and it affected every 
!ÍÅÒÉÃÁÎȢȱ America is a maritime nation whose security is 
tied to the sea and depends on a capable and credible 
U.S. Navy. 

www.history.navy.mil/wwii 
 

                       
       

 
 
 

Join us for the NYCP 

ñLovely Italian Valentine Dayò at the  General 

Membership Meeting 

On Thursday, February 1, 2018 

 
 

Happy PresidentĴs Day ı February 19th 
 

                

 

            FEBRUARY 2018 
 

 
 
 
    

   
 
 

 
From the Helm:  
    Well, it was not the way I wanted to start out my first month 
as commodore.  My lovely wife, Donna, has been sick from the 
26th of December and now, after the middle of January, is just 
getting over the flu.  As hard as she coughed I am surprised she 
didnôt break a rib as she had thirty minute coughing spells.  
Unfortunately I could not attend the Gulf Yachting Association 
meeting in New Orleans which we were both looking forward to 
attending.  I have a feeling that I will be making up for missing 
that one as there will be plenty more.  I certainly hope none of 
you had the flu but I already know several of you that have been 
sick. 
     I am hoping we will have a great turnout at the February 
meeting.  Maybe it will be warmer than the 22 degrees it is 
outside right now at 0900 hours. The last meeting was a little 
chilly but well attended.  If you were not present, yes the food 
was good, yes we took down the Christmas tree, yes we all had 
a good time, and yes the business meeting was short and to the 
point (about fifteen minutes).  Since most of the business is 
taken care of in the Bridge Meeting and the General 
Membership Meeting is to keep you all aware of what we are 
accomplishing and up to date, I hope to keep them short.  You 
missed a good time, be at our next meeting. 
     One program we have coming up in several months is the 
Navy Cup.  We are looking for volunteers, especially a steering 
committee that will keep us headed in the right direction.  We 
need volunteers, as we already have several, but this is our 
biggest race of the year and I would love to see NYCP win the 
Navy Cup back.  We need to keep it at the Crowôs Nest.  The 
Navy Cup also, as you know, is our biggest moneymaker of the 
year.  As well as the race itself, we need volunteers to assist in 
selling ads.  If you are willing to work as a coordinator please let 
me know as soon as possible. 
     I did hear back from the CO at NASP Captain Christopher 
Martin concerning access to the second floor of the Crowôs 
Nest.  He Said, ñThe Crow's Nest is an important facility for NAS 
Pensacola but it has to compete for facilities sustainment 
funding against all of our other mission and training facilities at 
NAS Pensacola and across the Region. While an ADA upgrade 
to the facility would increase access, it does not compete very 
well against our other priorities and especially in years where 
we don't receive enough funds just to maintain the facilities we 
have in our inventory. The upgrade also does not support a 
current requirement for Government personnel at that location 
as there are other venues at NAS available with ADA access 
that will meet the same requirement. However, if the Navy Yacht 
Club would like to fund such a project, there is a process where 
an NFE can make a gift to the governmentò.  We will continue 
approaching this from both sides. 
 

Commodoreõs Comments               

    
                            BILL CLARK                            

http://www.history.navy.mil/wwii


     We are looking forward to a great year.  Please stay up with 
what is going on by reading the Foghorn and attending our 
dinners, etc.  Also, bring a guest or guests to our meetings as 
we certainly need to expand our membership.  Also, if you have 
good ideas for our meetings or in other areas speak up.  You 
are our greatest assets. 
  

           Bill Clark 
2018 Commodore 

sf44clark@bellsouth.net 

(850)380-0762       
 
 

2018 Membership Dues are payable on or 

before January 4, 2018 through March 1, 2018.  

A semi-annual payment plan is available, just 

ask us. NOTE: a late fee of $30 will be assessed 

after March 2, 2018. 
 

                         
Upcoming Local Regattas ï 
 Meetings ï Gatherings 
FEBRUARY 
1 NYCP Membership Meeting ï NYCP 

3 Super Bowl Regatta ï PYC 

3-4 USODA Valentine Regatta ï StPYC 

4 Super Bowl Regatta ï BWYC 

4 Intro to Race Committee & Mark Set ïHYC 

4-5 Valentineôs Regatta ï StPYC 

9-10 Distance Classic ï StPYC 

10 Valentineôs Regatta ï PBYC 

11 Billy Goat ï Buc YC 

16-18 NOOD Regatta ï StPYC 

17 Race Management Seminar - FWYC 

17-18 Mardi Gras Regatta - NOYC 

21 NYCP Board Meeting at PYC 

23-25 Tripp26 Midwinters - StABYC 

23-26 J70 Midwinter Championship - StPYC 

24 Spring #1 ï LBYC 

24-25 HYC Mid-Winter Regatta - HYC 

26-2 Thistle Midwinterôs - StPYC 

 
NYCP = Navy Yacht Club 
PBYC = Pensacola Beach Yacht Club 
PYC = Pensacola Yacht Club 
BucYC = Buccaneer Yacht Club 
BWYC = Bay Waveland Yacht Club 
FWYC = Fort Walton Yacht Club 
HYC = Houston Yacht Club 
LBYC = Long Beach Yacht Club 
NOYC = New Orleans Yacht Club 
StPYC = St. Petersburg Yacht Club 

 

The Navy Yacht Club will now be using the  
US Sailing Regatta Network, powered by Regatta Network.com  
For all race registrations ı visit www.navypnsyc.org to obtain 
registration the link. 
 

All sailors have something in common ï the 

importance of keeping sailing vibrant and 

strong for future generations 
 

      
 

2018 -  NYCP Racing Calendar  
¶ March 3, 2018 -  Maxine #1 / CommodoreĴs 

Cup #1 (Bay Champ #2) 
¶ April  14, 2018 ı CommodoreĴs Cup #2  (Bay 

Champ #5)  
¶ June 9-10, 2018 ı 56th Annual Navy Cup 

Regatta   
¶ July 21, 2018 ı 38th Annual Bikini Regatta  
¶ September 22, 2018 ı CommodoreĴs Cup #3 

(Bay Champ #10) 
¶ November 3, 2018 ı  CommodoreĴs Cup #4 / 

Veteran Regatta 
 

6ÉÃÅȭÓ 6ÅÒÓÅÓ                
 

     KEN PYLE  

  

Greetings to All, 
      Welcome to Navy Yacht Club Pensacola where we always 
want to have a good time, good sailing and enjoy the beautiful 
place we live.  Pensacola Bay is one of the finest areas upon 
which to enjoy the water, wind and sun.  Please join us for our 
regular monthly membership meetings on the first Thursday of 
every month at 1730 (5:30 pm).  We always have a nice meal to 
assist in getting to know each other and tell some stories!  Our 
membership has been growing and we invite new and old 
members to make a commitment to come out to the monthly 
meetings.   
     There are multiple ways to contribute to the Clubôs program, 
in addition to entering your boat (or as crew) in the robust sailing 
events on the Bay.  Our race committee is always looking for 
new blood-we will train you!  We host six regattas each year and 

mailto:sf44clark@bellsouth.net
http://www.navypnsyc.org/


there are many ways to serve ashore setting up the Crowôs Nest 
for the after-race party and awards.   
     Please also think about inviting people you know to join the 
fun.  We are looking forward to a great year of fun on the Bay.  
See you at the Crowôs Nest (and on the water)!   
     

        Ken Pyle  
                                   2018 Vice Commodore  

kpyle1968@gmail.com   
(850) 912-4890 

 
 

 

          
                          NYCP Social Committee  
 
     The Social Committee helps with Membership 
meetings, Regattas and Special Events. Here is a list 
of some of our events in 2018: 
 

Membership Meetings:  

                                     Sandy Pyle  
 

    February Meeting ï ñItalian Valentineò 

  March Meeting ï ñSt. Pattyôs Day Paradeò 

 

 

Marina Party:         Kathy Champagne  

 

Summer Sailstice ï June 24 ï 25, 2018 

 
 

We are always looking for volunteers to help with 

our social activities ð if you would like to help 

cook, bartend, and clean -up or help provide 

assistance this is the committee for you.   

If you are interested in helping with the planning 

of the Meetings and Special events in 2018  please 

contact either:  Sandy Pyle or Kathy Champagne  

    

 

 
After a meeting or activity at the Crowôs Nest - 

Please remember to wipe down your tables and 

return the chairs back to their original set-up (four 

chairs to each table) ï Thank you. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
N.Y.C.P. Meeting        January 4, 2018 
 

Hello All, 

   We started off the New Year with our Southern Style New 
Yearôs Potluck dinner at the first general membership meeting of 
the year. The meeting was well attended and we started off the 
New Year with a bang ï Southern Style! 
   If you are new members to the club - we would like to 
welcome you. We look forward to seeing you at the meetings. If 
you bring any new friends with you to the meeting be sure to let 
us know so we can introduce you or your friends to our 
members-you never know who may want to join our ranks and 
become the newest Navy Yacht Club member. 
 

 Iva Prosser  
                                   2018 Miss Hospitality 

ivaprosser@gmail.com 
(850) 485-5533 
 
 

 
The ñCrowôs Nestò home of the Navy Yacht Club 

since the summer of 1963. Celebrating 55 years of 

sailing camaraderie! 
 
 
 

Welcome Aboard      

mailto:kpyle1968@gmail.com
mailto:ivaprosser@gmail.com


òMoonShine Messages ó -   

                             
                                  Ellen Costigan 
  
HOPEFULLY, WE WILL SEE YOU AT THE MONTHLY 
MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS! ï As Captain Lili (our one and 
only Sunshine Lady) always said ñIF YOU PLAN ON BEING 
SICK SOONïGIVE ME A CALL.ò Or if you are ill or know 
someone who is ill, due to have surgery, or may be in the 
hospital and would like some ñmoonshineò send their way, 
please call.                

       Ellen Costigan  
                                   2018 ñMiss Moonshineò 

relivpensacola@hotmail.com  
(850) 455-7990 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Happy Mardi Gras ï 

 Laissez Les Bon Temps Rouler =  

   ñLet the Good Times Rollò 

The official colors of the Mardi Gras 

Purple = Justice 

Green = Faith 

Gold = Power 

 
 

Moonshine Get Well  

              Messages  

 

 

Our deepest sympathies go out to our Past 

Commodore Bob Sutton on the loss of his 

Fatheréour prayers are with you 

 

                                    

   
 

Our condolences go out to the family of Past 

Commodore Vince Cooke and his wife Pat. Vince was 

Commodore of the Navy Yacht Club in 2005 . Both he 

and his wife Pat were in charge of the Louis Vuitton 

Series of the Americaôs Cup in Auckland, New Zealand 

and enjoyed racing. They enjoyed 62 years of marriage 

together. On January 22nd, Pat passed away in her 

sleep un-expectantly and soon afterwards Vince passed 

away on February 3rd, to be with his wife. 
 

      

      

  
 

mailto:relivpensacola@hotmail.com


 
                                                                      

 

 

 

 

              Jim Parsons      
 
Hello All, 
     Our first regatta of the New Year will be held the first 
weekend in March. If you are interested in being trained to 
help out with our regattas for 2018 - let me know we would 
love to have you help out with the race or with any of our 
upcoming activities.     
 

  Jim Parsons   
2018 Rear Commodore 

jimparsons@bellsouth.net  
(850) 384-4575       
 

 
 
                                                                      

 

      

 
 "Racing News" ï John Buziak      
 
 
Hello All,    

    As your new Fleet Captain, I look forward to working with you 
to make your 2018 racing experience as rewarding and fulfilling 
as we possibly can.  
     Our first race will be Maxine #1 (Commodoreôs Cup #1) on 
March 3, 2018.   
     We can always use additional people to assist with putting 
on the regattas.  If you would like to be trained to help out either 
on Race Committee or other duties, please let me know. If you 
have a boat (power or sail) and would like to assist us in 
upcoming races, or would like to learn about race committee 
work, please contact me. We are always looking to add new 
crew to the Race Committee. Happy New Year!!  
 

    John Buziak  
                                   2018 Fleet Captain 

buziakj@cpmechanics.com  
(850) 291-2115 
 

  To all prospective participants in 

the NYCP Regattas 
 

     Please be advised that access to NAS Pensacola is 

being highly enforced.  Since we (NYC) do not know in 

advance, we are unable to give the main gate a list of 

possible attendees.  If you do not possess a DoD ID card, 

you may not be permitted access without sponsorship.  

You will be held at the gate until a sponsor can come to 

allow your entry.   

     All persons in the car must have some form of ID, 

even if the driver has a DoD ID.  If you arrive at the gate 

and are told you need a sponsor, you can call 384-4575 

and someone will be sent to help you gain access.  We  

will be manning the Crow's Nest (Bayou Grande Marina) 

from 0800 Race Day Saturdays. 

     Registration for the NYCP Regattas is available via the 

Regatta Network and is mandatory.  Registration will be 

open at the Crow's Nest on Saturdays at 0900.  Computer 

access to the Regatta Network will be available for your 

use for registration. The NOR is available on the Regatta 

Network website and on NYCP's web site 

(www.navypnsyc.org) under Racing. 

     For future regattas, it is advised that you register a 

week in advance via Regatta Network so that we may 

generate a list for the Security Department, which will 

facilitate entrance to the base.  If you anticipate entering 

the base and do not have the proper credentials, please 

furnish a list of crew members ten days in advance. 

     We look forward to providing a great regatta with lots 

of participation. 

REGISTER TODAY! Pass this information on to other 

folks I may have missed. Thanks, 

                                                              Jim Parsons 

                                                         Rear Commodore     
 
 

 
 
Lakewood Yacht Club and Storm Trysail 
Foundation  
Safety at Sea Seminar 
 
Certified by US Sailing 
Lakewood Yacht Club, Seabrook, TX 
April 14, 2018 
 
More information and online registration: 
https://stormtrysailfoundation.org/lakewoodsass 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
REAR  COMMODORE                             

 
FLEET CAPTAIN                               

mailto:jimparsons@bellsouth.net
mailto:buziakj@cpmechanics.com
https://stormtrysailfoundation.org/lakewoodsass


Pensacola Bay 2017 - Yachting Awards 
Banquet 
Friday, January 12, 2018 
Other Winners from the Evening ï  

 
Crew Member of the Year ς Helldiver  
Paula Finley 

 
Buddy Hamilton announces the Crew Member of 
the Year for Sea Breeze ς Tina Sulser 

 
Crew Member of the Year ς Maxine 
Molly Werner 

 
IŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƻ ¸ƻǳΧ/ǊŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊǎ of the Year! 

 t¸/Ωǎ /ǊǳƛǎŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
Year ς George Gamble 

 


